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Name Meetings Attended Apologies Possible 
David Shawcross 14 0 14 
John Marrapodi 12 2 14 
Malcolm Evans 14 0 14 
Alix Walker 13 1 14 
Matt Hayes 13 1 14 
Ben Brown 11 2 13 
Andrew Curtis 11 2 13 
Gareth Parker 10 1 11 
Stuart Parry 9 2 11 
Cat Sharland 14 0 14 
Andrew Shepherdson 4 0 4 
David Corcoran 5 1 6 
Dale Edwick I 0 1 

Fitness Coa9i1 
Rob Duffield 

Committee 
Ben Brown 

Andrew Curtis 
Gareth Parker 
Stuart Parry 

Cat Sharland 

Returning Officer 
Peter Pustkuchen 

Umpires' Trainers 
Julia Hatch (Head Trainer) 
Matt Glasson (Assistant) 

Emma Zuideveld 	 Sky Russell 
Pam Eldridge 	 Rhys Gannaway 
Sharrie Carter 	 Jon Byrne 
Heidi Do 	 John Leilua 
Leah Quackenbush  
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back L to R: Cat Shaland, Matt Hayes, Gareth Parker, Ben Brown 
Front L to R: Alix Walker, David Shawcross, John Marrapodi, Malcolm Evans 
Absent: Andrew Curtis, Stuart Parry 
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WANFLUA 

Year 	President 	Secretary 	Treasurer 	Assistant/Social 

Secretary 

c , 1953 J. Ferguson C. McMahon C. McMahon 

0 1954 L. Hurley A. Glendinning A. Glendinning 

C'%l 1955 H. Clair L. Nathan L. Nathan 

1956 H. Clair L. Nathan L. Nathan 

Ln  1957 H. Clair L. Nathan W. Carter 

a) 1958 E. Crisp L. Nathan W. Carter ' 
1959 E. Crisp L. Nathan W. Carter 

1960 E. Crisp L. Nathan W. Carter 

LM 
1961 E. Crisp L. Nathan D. Kemp 

1962 E. Crisp L. Nathan D. Kemp 
G Ca 1963 E. Crisp L. Nathan B. Moore 

1964 B. Rigg L. Nathan B. Moore w 
() 

1965 B. Rigg L. Nathan B. Moore 

1966 B. Rigg G. McComish B. Moore W. Brown 

0 1967 B. Rigg G. McComish E. Martino W. Brown 

1968 C. Hills G. McComish E. Martino W. Brown 

2 1969 J. Dolling G. McComish P. Pustkuchen K. Cox 

' 1970 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen B. Bidstrup K. Cox 

I 

1971 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen B. Williams R. Stubberfield 

0 1972 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen B. Williams R. Stubberfield 

1973 R. Whitfield P. Pustkuchen B. Williams R. Stubberfield 

< 1974 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen B. Collett R. Stubberfield 

1975 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen B. Collett R. Stubberfleld 

1976 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen B. Collett D. Wakenshaw 

1977 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen D. Aslett D. Wakenshaw 

1978 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen D. Aslett T. Cant 

1979 R. Capes P. Pustkuchen D. Aslett T. Cant 

1980 J. Devine P. Pustkuchen K. Holland A. Mirabella 

1981 J. Devine D. McComish K. Holland A. Mirabella 

1982 J. Devine D. McComish K. O'Driscoll A. Mirabella 

J. Morris D. McComish R. Hendrie K. ODriscoll 

Year President Secretary Treasurer Assistant/Social 

Secretary 

1984 J. Morris B. Appleby R. Hendrie D. Green 

1985 R. Buckey R. Graffin R. Hendrie B. Grimmond 

1986 R. Buckey R. Graffin R. Hendrie G. Palmer 

1987 R. Buckey L. Cooper M. Power C. Shimmon 

1988 R. Buckey L. Cooper P. Smith L. Putland 

1989 M. Ball R. Poole P. Smith Mrs. E. Ball 

1990 M. Ball D. White P. Smith B. Hadjimihalakis 

1991 D. Johnson D. White P. Smith M. Ball 

1992 D. Johnson P. Frusher P. Smith J. Hauswirth 

1993 G. Vernon P. Frusher P. Smith J. Hauswirth 

1994 T. Garrett D. Starcevich P. Smith N. Tilley 

1995 G. Scroop D. Starcevich G. Gilbee D. Cole 

1996 G. Scroop D. Starcevich S. Kronja J. Hauswirth 

1997 G. Scroop D. Starcevich G. Pampacos N. Jessup 

1998 S. Gill D. Shawcross P. Smith N. Jessup 

1999 S. Gill D. Shawcross P. Smith R. Lampard 

2000 S. Gill J. Petrie M. O'Dea L. Farmer 

P. Smith 

2001 D.Shawcross B. Marsh M. Evans A. Shepherdson 

D. Corcoran 

2002 D. Shawcross A. Walker M. Evans A. Shepherdson 

2003 D.Shawcross A.Walker M. Evans M. Hayes 
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WANFLUA 
Field Umpires 	 Boundary Umpires 	 Goal Umpires 

Greg Bandy Nathan Avery Kendall Ball 
Adam Beavis Ben Brown Finoa Collins 
Mark Bowden Matthew Bruce Mark Cox 
Aaron Brown Gustavo Coelho Andrew Curtis 
Robert Butler Brenton Davies Rod Duncan 

Cl) David Corcoran Shane Dimmer Dale Edwick 
LM Jeff Dalgliesh Nathan Doig Malcolm Evans 

O) Neil Darby Andrew Eaton Reuben Garlett 
Luke Farmer Brendan Flood John Guerrini 

E Mark Fussell Guy Gibson Ryan Harder 
Steven Gainsler Jamie Giles Wayne Hendrie 

Cdl) Peter Gurney Jack Green Jeremy Jones 
Matt Hayes Craig Hartnett Steven Kiddie 
Craig Hendrie Damien Hichcock Matthew Laycock 

a Rhett Hollick Matthew Jones John Marrapodi > Glenn Howie Peter Klauz Cos Martino 
Todd Keating Ryan Kukura Rick Payne 

C.) Matthew Kelleher Hayden Martin Adam Peacock 

< Troy King Julian Moon Gary Rendall 
Dean Margetts Jamie Moore Brett Rodgers 

(VI) Andrew Mason George Pampacos Leslie Rowland 

0 Craig O'Donohue Richard Parker Catherine Sharland 

0 Justin Orr Kane Rowe David Shawcross 

c'1 David Panagopoulos Tyson Rowe Michael Spear 
Gareth Parker Greg Smith Simon Thomas 
Stuart Parry James Stenhouse Adam Tilley 
Paul Pitchers Michael Tapscott 
Ken Raven Daniel Trowbridge 
Craig Renshaw Jason Trowbridge 
Greg Rolfe Alix Walker 
Paul St Quintin Alan Zanich 
Gavin Statham 
Laith Tapper 
Ryan Worthington 
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Tabled below are the total number of official senior games in which our active members 
officiated in 2003. 

Fed Umpires Year of Years End 2002 2003 WAFL AFL Total 
Entry 

BANDY Greg 1999 5 40 25 65 65 
BROWN Aaron 1999 5 24 18 42 42 
BUTLER Robert 1988 10 61 0 61 61 
CORCORAN David 1997 7 99 22 90 31 121 
DARBY Neil 2001 3 5 0 5 5 
FARMER Luke 1997 7 55 24 79 79 
FUSSELL Mark 1994 10 144 19 138 25 163 
HAYES Matt 1996 8 33 23 56 56 
HENDRIE Craig 1995 9 141 24 162 3 165 
HOWlEGlenn 1996 8 41 12 53 53 
KEATING Todd 2000 4 26 18 44 44 
MARGETTS Dean 1998 6 77 20 71 26 97 
ODONOHUE Craig 2001 3 2 1 3 3 
PANAGOPOULOS David 1996 8 29 21 50 50 
PARKER Gareth 2000 4 22 19 41 41 
PARRY Stuart 2002 2 0 8 8 8 
RAVEN Ken 2000 4 0 3 3 3 
ROSEBURY Brett 1997 6 92 17 54 55 109 
STQUINTIN Paul 1997 6 37 17 54 54 
STATHAM Gavin 1995 9 104 22 126 126 
WORTHINGTON Ryan 1997 7 79 23 102 102 

Boundary Umpires Year of Years End 2002 2003 WAFL AFL Total 
Entry 

BROWN Ben 1995 9 155 26 166 15 181 
BRUCE Matthew 2002 2 0 2 2 2 
DIMMER Shane 2002 2 1 9 10 10 
DOIG Nathan 2002 2 0 25 25 25 
GILES Jamie 1995 9 122 21 63 80 143 
GOOCH Daniel 1992 12 199 0 199 
GREEN Jack 2000 4 25 15 40 40 
HARTNETT Craig 1994 9 75 25 100 100 
JONES Matthew 1996 7 94 19 113 113 
KUKURA Ryan 2001 3 5 19 24 24 
PAMPACOS George 1994 10 168 21 96 93 189 
PARKER Richard 2001 3 30 22 52 52 
ROWE Kane 2002 2 0 21 21 21 
ROWE Tyson 2002 2 0 2 2 2 
SMITH Greg 1994 10 193 21 78 136 214 
TAPSCOTT Michael 2003 1 0 4 4 4 
ZANICHAIan 1999 5 65 8 73 73 
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Goa' Umpires Year of Years End 2002 2003 WAFL AFL Total 
Entry 

CURTIS Andrew 1994 10 157 21 108 70 178 
DUNCAN Rod 1998 5 3 13 16 16 
EDWICK Dale 1996 7 28 20 48 48 
EVANS Malcolm 1993 11 143 22 165 165 
HENDRIE Wayne 1992 10 106 22 92 36 128 
MARRAPODI John 1992 12 159 23 153 29 182 
MARTINO Cos 1993 11 179 21 139 61 200 
PEACOCK Adam 2001 3 0 15 15 15 
REDALL Gary 1994 9 14 14 28 28 
SHAWCROSS David 1993 11 156 19 121 54 175 
SPEAR Michael 1999 5 47 24 71 71 
TILLEY Adam 2000 4 22 21 43 43 

Second Semi-Final 	David Corcoran Richard Parker Adam Tilley 
Greg Bandy Kane Rowe Michael Spear 
David Panagopolous Matthew Jones 

Preliminary Final 	Luke Farmer Ben Brown Dale Edwick 
Greg Bandy Craig Hartnett Adam Peacock 
Matt Hayes Nathan Doig 

[:r;I  T-W,mll 

Field 	 Stuart Parry 
Ken Raven 

Boundary 	Nathan Doig 
Kane Rowe 
Tyson Rowe 
Michael Tapscott 
Matthew Bruce 

Goal 	 Adam Peacock 

First AFL Game in 2003 

Field 	 Craig Hendrie 
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Just after the start of the home and away se-
ries we were also advised that Mike Ball had 
been appointed as the senior field umpires' 
coach. Mike brought with him a whole new 
coaching team which included some new faces 
as well as some old ones. It's always good to 
see former umpires back down at the club 
sharing their knowledge and experience with 
the younger blokes. 

This year we kicked off the pre-season with a 
camp up at Pickering Brook. The program 
was a little different to what we have had in 
previous years with all sessions being run by 
Komando Kourse. All the umpires were put 
into six teams and competed against each 
other over the course of the camp. The activi-
ties included water combat, a commando 
course and a variety of team games that were 
both challenging and fun. The highlight of the 
camp would have to be the commando course 
which brought out the competitive spirit in ev-
eryone. lt wasn't long before one of the teams 
shattered the record for the course which had 
stood for almost two years. 

Because of the format of the camp it wasn't 
possible to fit in the annual volleyball competi-
tion for the McKay Family Shield. Instead we 
decided to run this as a round robin competi-
tion throughout the season with the teams that 
were set up for the camp. This format proved 
to be a great success and we will continue with 
it in 2004. I would like to thank Matt Hayes for 
arranging for the purchase of volleyball equip-
ment and running the competition. 

Another initiative that was introduced during 
the year was the table tennis competition. This 
was also a great success with a lot of guys 
staying back after training to participate. It 
certainly helped improve the social atmosphere 
around the clubrooms. Thanks again to 
Hayzee for setting this up and running it. Al-
though I have to say that Hayzee goes close 
to winning the dummy spit of the year after 
getting knocked out in the semi finals (sorry 
Hayzee but it had to be said). 

At the start of the season we lost our social 
secretary Andrew Shepherson who was of-
fered a position at a University in Queensland. 
It was a fantastic opportunity and simply too 
good to pass up. Many of us have received 
Shep's emails throughout the season which 
have kept us up to date with his umpiring 
achievements in Queensland. 

In need of a new social secretary Hayzee put 
up his hand to take on the job. He had some 
big shoes to fill and looking back over the year 
Ithink we can all say that he didn't dotoo badly. 
All functions were well attended and the year 
was capped off with the dinner dance at the 
Novatel Langley Plaza. It was a fantastic 
venue with wonderful food and terrific enter- 

tainment. A great night was had by all 

The New Year also brought with it a new fit-
ness coach in Rob Duffield. Right from the 
start it was easy to see that Rob knew exactly 
what he was doing. He is a real professional 
and soon had the guys bounding and leap 
frogging through a new warm up routine. Rob 
has been a terrific addition to the coaching 
team. I know all the guys have enjoyed the 
benefits of your training sessions, with perhaps 
the only exception being 'that hill' at Lake Mon-
ger. 

2003 saw Cat Sharland take on the job of bar 
manager. After attending the requisite two day 
training course Cat set to the task of improv-
ing the patronage. Based on the financial re-
sults for the year it must be said that Cat has 
done a wonderful job. The bar takings are up 
considerably over previous years resulting in a 
nice profit. Well done Cat and thanks for your 
efforts in what is often a thankless task. 

One of the events that helped with the bar tak-
ings was the combined Hall of Fame and Past 
Umpires function, which was held on the night 
of the WA v. SA state game. This was a bit of 
a change to the usual format for the Hall of 
Fame which for the first time was held at the 
clubrooms in the Hall of Fame itself, The func-
tion was well attended with many former um-
pires turning up to join in the festivities. We 
are planning to hold the Past Umpires func-
tion as an annual event on the weekend of the 
state game. I am sure that once word gets 
around that this function will only get bigger 
next year and become a tradition for the club. 

After the success of the 50 Year logo it was 
decided that it was time modernise the 
Association's logo. Cat Sharland put her ar-
tistic skills to the test and has produced a new 
logo that will serve us proud for many years to 
come. Well done Cat, great job. 

The Umpiring WAwebsite continues to go from 
strength to strength. It is something that we 
can all be truly proud of. Thanks to the efforts 
of Craig O'Donohue and Gareth Parker there 

- 2003 Yearbook 
is always something new to read each week. 
However, none of the stories would be there 
to read if it wasn't for Hayzee updating the site 
each week. 

During the off-season we will begin negotia-
tions with the WAFC on a new Employer-Em-
ployee Agreement. Once this Agreement is 
signed it will be registered with the Industrial 
Relations Commission, which will be a first for 
the Association and umpiring in WA. This will 
continue to build on the professionalism of our 
Association. We are hopeful of finalising our 
negotiations prior to the commencement of 
next season. 

After losing Taylor Woodings as our major 
sponsor at the end of last season we have not 
been successful in finding a replacement spon-
sor. This was never going to be an easy task 
and still remains a priority for the committee. 

While on the topic of sponsors I would like to 
thank John and Georgie McKay for their con-
tinued sponsorship and support of the 
Asscociation. I would also like to thank the 
Walk Café for the sponsorship of the umpire 
of the round awards through the provision of 
vouchers. 

2003 saw Rick Hart continue with his spon-
sorship of umpiring in WA. This is the second 
year of Rick's sponsorship and we are proud 
to be associated with such a fantastic busi-
ness and supporter of both umpiring and foot-
ball. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
my fellow committee members for their con-
tribution and support throughout the year. 
Without their collective efforts 2003 would not 
have been the success that it was. 

I would like to make special mention of Mal 
Evans who has been the Treasurer of the As-
sociation for the last three years. Mal has done 
a fantastic job in keeping the accounts in or-
der. Sadly Mal will not be continuing in this 
role in 2004 and I would like to thank him for 
the great contribution that he has made. 

WANFLUA ------- 
With the excitement of the 50 year celebra-
tions behind us it was back to business as usual 
in 2003. Despite starting the year without a 
senior field umpires' coach or a General Man-
ager of Umpiring everyone got down to the 
task of preparing for the year ahead. 

It wasn't until early February when we were 

t
advised that Mike Ball, one of our life mem-
bers, had been appointed to the new position 

0 of General Manager of Umpiring Develop- 

um ment. Congratulations Mike on your appoint-

G) ment. 

ev 
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Finally I would like to thank each and every 
umpire for the efforts that you have put in this 
year. Everyone that I spoke with at the end of 
the year commented on how good the umpir-
ing was this year and that it had improved on 
last year. This is a credit to you all and it cer -
tainly makes me proud to hear such praise. 

Enjoy your break and I look forward to seeing 
you all back down at the club next year. 

PRESIDENT 

rp 

I 
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drink or two or three. . . ! To the many who drank 
and to Cat for forever ensuring there were IOU 

beverages and snacks for all, thank you. 

More thankyous to all Committee Persons, 
Craig O'Donoghue and Gareth Parker for your 
extra work at keeping us all up to date with 
weekly stories on the website. Sinkas for giv-
ing us plenty of opportunities to laugh at the 
Field umpires with your 'Fines Report' in the 
Ump's WAFL On! Matt Hayes for producing 
the Ump's WAFL On somewhat regularly. If 
I've missed anyone, please know that I've had 
a great time this year and most of you are re-
sponsible for that, thanks. 

— 	 :.'• 	2003 Yearbook 
With major changes expected on all fronts, . 
2003 was a year in which very few of us knew 
what to expect. Head Coach, Mike Ball and 
his entourage, David Rowe and Darryl Sinclair 
introduced us in late January to their style of iL 

coaching. Our new fitness coach, Rob Duffield : 
•.: had an innovative outlook on training; leaving 

some wondering if running was really their thing 
and others looking some-what ridiculous whilst : 

just warming up. . .:: 

Personally, I started the 2003 season off bye-
mailing a few umpires asking for ideas on the 
pre-season camp, the most memorable re-
sponse being 'mud wrestling and naked 
chicks.' So, with the responses in mind and 
the contacts of fellow committee person, Dale 
Edwick, the committee organised a range of 
activities at the Kommando Kourse Training 
and Development Centre and in my opinion 
we had a blast. Arranged very late in January, 
camp went for all day Saturday, over-night and 
Sunday Morning. Day time activities had us 
competing for the fastest times on the 
Kommando Kourse (go white team!), shoot-
ing each other with coloured water and of-
course, a lot ofteam building exercises. I doubt 
any of us left camp not feeling part of the group. 

The theme of team work continued through-
out the season with regular games evenings 
and the John McKay Volleyball Shield, with the 
yellow team winning the grand final in spec-
tacular fashion and the wooden spoon going 
to the white team, you know who you are! 

t 

Many Social Functions held through out the 
year were of great success; thank you goes to 
Matt Hayes and Ben Brown for their great 
organising and tastes with venues and of 
course, food and all you can drink spirits. Well 
done! 

Lastly, Congratulations to everyone who re-
ceived an award during the season. 

All the best in the New Year, 

AUX WALKER 
The Peter Repper Bar was a big hit this year SECRETARY 

	

' 	 with many retiring to the bar after training for a 

WANFLUA President David Shawcross in a more familiar guise at Subiaco Oval 
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WANFLUA 
In 2003, the committee set about reversing 
last years loss. Fortunately we have achieved 
this by posting a profit of $2843, which was a 
big turn around from last years loss of $9390. 

The only functions this year that did not run at 
a profit even if only small one, were the Train-
ing Camp, Presentation Night and Grand Fi- 

t nal Umpires Club. 

0 The bar had a great year compared to the last 
couple of years which was a result of all the 
work that Cat (with a little help from the com-
mittee) put in from the start of the year and 
not waiting for the season to get under way. 

c 	So keep up the good work and support the 

L bar since it all comes back into helping the as- 
(D 

 

I.. 
The only function, that shows a large profit, is 

(1) the Grand Final Day, which is due to the fact 

c that we finally recovered moneies from a func- 
tion that was paid for twice back in 2000. 

I- The year book which had an over run last year 
of $1485 due to an increase in imaging costs 
for the 50 year contnent. The 2002 year book 
did cost a lot, but this year we have budgeted 
$2500 which will ensure the yearbook is of the 
same quality of the 50 year edition. 

This will be my last year as treasurer, so at this 
stage I would like to thank all the committee 
persons that I have had the pleasure in work-
ing with during my time as treasurer over the 
last 3 years. Special thanks to Paul Smith who 
helped me drink a few crownies at the end of 

each year as we got the books ready for the 
auditor. 

With all the best for Stuart Parry who at this 
stage is the only one to put up a hand to do the 
job. So no doubt he will be the one to chase 
you for your fees in 2004 

The following accounts are unaudited due to 
time constraints in printing the yearbook. The 
Auditor's Report and any ammendments to the 
accounts will be distributed at the AGM. 

MALCOLM EVANS 
TREASURER 
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2002-2003 Financial Year Operating Statement 

Account Revenue Expenditure Surplus/(Deficit) 

Subscriptions 13,750 0 13,750 

Interest 67 67 

Panel Night 3,290 3 7 069 221 

Training Camp 3,601 3,662 -61 

Bar Trading 8,373 6,250 2,123 

Alcohol 2 1 585 2,219 366 

Soft Drink 3,195 1,935 1,259 

Food 2,594 2,096 498 

Movie Nights 390 273 117 

Merchandise Sales 606 574 32 

Presentation Night 3,445 3,500 -55 

Hall of Fame 3,873 3,444 429 

Harry's Night 830 639 191 

Grand Final Dinner Dance 9,849 9,689 160 

Grand Final Day 1 1 138 411 727 

Grand Final Umpires Club 1,910  1 975 -65 

Bank Charges 213 -213 

lelephone & Monitoring 655 -655 

Postage 565 -565 

Internet Domain Maintance 0 0 

Printing and Stationery 67 -67 

Insurance 1 7 087 -1,087 

Repairs and Maintenance 89 -89 

Liquor Licence Fees 445 -445 

AGM Expenses 0 83 -83 

Trophies 520 3 3 792 -3,272 

Donations 200 -200 

Social Room Expense 19 -19 

Other Expenditure 45 -45 

Travel & Entertainment 68 -68 

Loss on disposal of Assets 0 

Yearbook 3,989 -3 1 989 

Honoraria 1 250 -1,250 

Film Processing 0 

Rent Expense 0 

Discounts Given 1,538 -1,538 

Depreciation Expense 1,208 -1,208 
Total 51,642 48,799 2 1 843 



2002-03 200102 

14,790 7 7 970 

6,895 6,828 

0 0 

100 100 

1 7 315 4,292 

22,572 21 7 005 

-11,700 -10,492 

0 700 

2,851 2,035 

132 181 

36,954 32,619 

Assets 

NAB cheque account 

ANZ 

Cash Drawer 

Bar Float 

Accounts Receivable 

Plant and Equipment 

Original cost 

Accumulated Depreciation 

Deposits Paid 

Stock of merchandise 

Bar Stock 

Total Assets 

Liabilities 

Accounts Payable 

Deposits Received 

Total Liabilities 

Accumulated Funds 

Balance @ 31 October last 

Plus Surplus/(Deficit) 

Balance @ 31 October 2003  

For someone so involved in the association, 
this year was still a learning experience. There 
were many ups and downs, both on and off 
the field. We may have had a new coaching 
structure and a stack of new umpires, but the 
group cohesion was only strengthened by 
these challenges and we got through the year 
with renewed spirit. 

The first function of the year was the Annual 
Panel Night. Gareth Parker was rewarded for 
his hard work during the pre-season and re-
ceived the Ross Capes Medal. Ross Capes 
was there to present the medal, and strangely 
enough was able to accept a football with his 
picture on it Craig O'Donoghue did a wonder-
fuljob as MC without getting to eager, and we 
were fortunate to be out of there by 10pm. 

Harry's Night was resurrected this year after a 
year on the backburner dur to the WANFLUA 
50th Anniversary Celebrations of 2002. The 
gamble paid off, and Harry's night was one of 
the most successful in recent history, with about 
85 people attending. Thanks to Harry's widow 
May Jardine, along with Jo Smith and Carole 
Hayes for putting on a great spread of food 
for the evening. 

A new event was trialled on state game week-
end, combining the traditional Hall of Fame 
function with a Past Umpires function. Ulti-
mately, this was probably one of the most suc-
cessful events we have had in recent years, 
and will be a permanent fixture in years to 
come. It gave some of our past members a 
chance to reminisce about old times, and catch 
up with some umpiring friends they may not 
have seen in a while. So keep the state game 
weekend free in future years. Many thanks to 
Grinners Catering, particularly Stuart Foggart 
(Peel Football Umpires' Association) for the 
great service. 
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Grand Final day may have been wet on the 
field, but the action that night was sizzling!!! 
The Novotel put on some fantastic food at a 
good price, enabling us to "upgrade" our bev-
erage selection. Julia Hatch was presented 
with a farewell present, then the band started!!! 
And for some strange reason, the night 
seemed to start at about the same time. With 
Gareth Parker taking the microphone, and 
yours truly, Glenn Howie, Steve Gaensler and 
bass player Paul Speering pumping out the 
tunes, the mob descended upon the dance-
floor and proceeded to party hard!! Don't 
worry, we'll be back next year! 

4 1 300 	 2,850 

4 1 300 	 2 1 850 

32 9654 	 29,769 

On a down side, the movie we had for the 
Movie Night wasn't an Oscar nominee by a 
long-shot. Nevertheless, the members turned 
up and made a night of it. Next year we will 
make sure we don't pick a movie to suit our 
schedule, but choose a decent movie and al- 

The John McKay Volleyball Shield underwent 
a metamorphosis this year. From its humble 
beginnings at the annual pro-season camp, it 
became a hotly contested, season-long com-
petition, drawing the best (and sometimes the 
worst) from some of the umpires. Yellow Team 
came through in the final to become the cham- 
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WANFLUA 
pions for 2003, and despite a spirited come-
back, Ryan Worthington was left to wonder 
what happened to the rod that held up his 
teams fragile backbone. 

On a personal note, it was an honour to be 
awarded the Life Member's Trophy for services 
to the association. We must make sure that 
we don't automatically award the social sec-
retary of the association with the award as has 
been the trend since the award's inception. 
However, looking back most of the award win-
ners that I see printed on the trophy have been 
amazing contributors to the association, and 
any hesitance I may have had has been 
quashed. Being acknowledged alongside 
some of those people makes me truly 
honoured. Our association is a great group of 
people and it is great to be involved behind 
the scenes. 

This association does notjust include those of 
us who take to the field on any given Saturday 
in winter. Our association extends much fur-
ther than that. We have a close group of life 
members who jump at the chance to support 

the running members. We also have an army 
of mothers, fathers, brothers, sisters, wives, 
girlfriends, husbands and boyfriends who give 
up their time so that we can continue to do 
what we love. Our association includes all of 
these people, and without them, we would not 
be a shadow of who we are now. The 
WAN FLUA is the most respected and profes-
sional Umpiring association in the state, and 
one of the best umpiring associations in the 
country. 

For assistance in relation to the WANFLUA 
social scene on some level during the year, I 
extend our gratitude to the following people. 
The WANFLUA Committee, May Jardine, Jo 
and Paul Smith, Carole Hayes, John McKay, 
Craig O'Donoghue, Dean Cooper (Broadwater 
Pagoda), Simone Rogers (Novotel Langley), 
John Hausworth and the Life Members. 

Thank you all for a great season and I look 
forward to the year ahead. 

II 

---- 2003 Yearbook 
As with most of the coaching panel this sea- 
son, I found myself filling a position vacated 
by the previous long-term coach. As with any 
change in a leadership regime, it is fraught with 
the possibilities of misunderstanding, miscom- 
munication and antagonism. However, with 
hindsight, I'm happy to say that none of these 
problems affected the relatively smooth flow ' 
of the fitness and conditioning program this 
season. Overall, I was personally very happy 
with the reception to the training program from 
the Umpires, it was a credit to them that they 
were willing to listen and adapt to what was a Cl) 
different focus and method of training to what 
had previously been employed. Likewise, I was 
also happy and thankful for the support and 0 
feedback received from the rest of the coach- 
ing staff. As an outsider to the sport, it would (") 
have been easy to dismiss the new training 
focus, however all staff were very encourag- 
ing and supportive, for which I am thankful (par- 
ticularly Mike, Darryl, Sean and Geoff). 	Fur- this year, particularly between the Umpires and 
thermore, a huge thanks to the Trainers and other coaches and myself respectively. In gen- 
support staff who were instrumental in keep- eral, for a first season of a new organisational 
ing the umpires healthy and on the training group, I believe the foundation has been set 
track, I was particularly happy with the job they for an exceptional breeding ground of umpires, 0 
did (especially Julia and Matt). both at the local and national level. 

I 	 As a summary of the year, I am happy with 
most factors including the umpires' perfor -
mances, other coaches, trainers and facilities, 
especially considering the large changes in 
people and structure that the Umpiring 
organisation has been through. 
In terms of strengths of the year, as mentioned, 
I believe everyone adapted well to the new situ-
ation and while communication is always 
something to be worked on, it was quite good 

In conclusion, I thank all for their assistance 
through out the season and hope they will be 
back next year to further improve from the solid 
base that has been created. 

Oh, Umpire: (L to R) Steve Goose' Gainsler, Gareth Parker, Matt Hayes and Glenn Howie 
(drums) entertain the masses at the 2003 Grand Final Dinner 
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2003 Yearbook 
"TEAMWORK IS PARAMOUNT" 	a great recruitment avenue with around 50 in- 

quiries over the year from November 2002 to 
II would like to congratulate all the umpires and 
the Umpire's Association on the achievements 
you have attained on and off the field this year. 

October 2003. 

The website would not be possible without the CD 
assistance of Matt Hayes and Craig < 
O'Donoghue who provided all the technical and CD 
journalistic support throughout the year. The 
WAFC will continue this partnership, with links 0 
to WAFL, AFL and other football websites in 
Australia. 	 3 

fh 
UNIFORM 
The colour still seems to be an issue, but as 
we have seen, the AFL successfully trialled 
coloured uniforms in 2003 and will continue to 
use them next season. There are concerns 
on what colour we should adopt and we must 
be mindful the umpires uniform doesn't clash 
with the WAFL Clubs. There will be some 
slight alterations to the quality and design for 
the 2004 season. 

As this season has been my last I will not be 
around to make improvements for next year 
but that will not stop me making a few sug-
gestions. In 2004 we need to see: 

- 	Trainers working closely with the fit 
ness coach to assist in warm up pro 
grams, general fitness programs 
and supervision of specific individual 
sessions. 

- 	Trainers being involved in the over- 
all 'health and well-being'. This may 
be on an individual level (dietary ad-
vise) or as a group where trainers 
provide information on 'the role of a 
Sports Trainer' , 'different warm - 

up techniques', 'alternative training 
sessions', hydration and nutrition ad-
vice etc 
Injury prevention workshops 
throughout the year. These are a 
great way for trainers to keep their 
skills up to date and it ensures that 
the umpires are receiving the best 
possible service. 

I would like to thank all the coaching and man-
agement staff for your support over the years. 
I truly appreciate the respect you have given 
me in my role as Head Sports Trainer. A big 
thank you to all of my trainers who really do 
put in the hard yards to make sure that each 
umpire is physically ready to walk onto the field. 
To all the umps —thanks guys .......... you have let 
me into your change room and respected me 
as a person, as your Head Trainer. I wish you 
all the best in the future and I am sure that I 
will be seeing a lot your faces on the TV as 
future AFL umps! Cheers. Julia 

JULIA HATCH 
HEAD TRAINER 

WAFL COMPETITION 
The season overall finished on a high with re-
spectto harmony between the Clubs and the 
umpiring fraternity. There can still be further 
improvement in this area, but this will only oc-
cur if positive communication channels are put 
into place. The finals were an outstanding suc-
cess with all umpires performing very well and 
their contribution to to the game was exem-
plary. 

DEVELOPMENT 
The Academy again produced some new field 
umpires who have been promoted to the se-
nior list for 2004. The structure and vision of 
the Academy will change in 2004 with the mis-
sion to up skill field umpires, not only for WAFL 
and AFL, but also for Community Senior Foot-
ball. 

This year saw the deletion of the Dux award 
but more emphasis on the group as a whole 
without the pressure of the single award put 
onto a recipient and the expectation placed on 
that person. I would like to thank Terry Keating 
for his outstanding efforts, noting that 2004 
will see him in a different role. Also to Darren 
Starcevich and John Kacuiba, well done and 
thankyou for deciding to continue in the 2004 
season. 

SPONSORSHIP 
I would like to thank Rick Hart and Grant 
Murdoch for their continued support of Umpir-
ing WA. This year is the second year of  three 
year deal and we will endeavour to extend the 
program past the 2004 season. The umpiring 
fraternity can further explore the opportunities 
to improve a return on their investment. 

WEBSITE 
Thejoint venture between the WANFLUA and 
Umpiring WA has seencontinued succes with 
the potential to further enhance it. It has been 

THANKYOU 
I would like to thank all the coaching and 
training staff on their professional contribution 
to developing umpires for the WAFL and AFL 
competitions. The group promoted a close 
teamwork environment at training and on 
match days. The team has room to improve 
which will only provide more opportunities for 
umpires in the future. 

I would like to thank all umpires for the way 
they received the coaching group as a whole 
throughout the year and we are looking 
towards bigger and better things in 2004. 

MIKE BALL 
DEVELOPMENT MANAGE 
UMPIRING 

___A 

WANFLUA 
It was a slow start to the season with the 
change of management at the beginning of 
the year and a lack of trainers early on but once 
we got started we took off! We had a record 
number of trainers this year that all put in a 
huge effort to help the season run smoothly. 

t 2003 saw the lowest injury count in the past 5 
years with only 15 injuries requiring at least I 

CL game rest for the season. In previous years 
this figure has been as high as 40! I believe w that this figure is the result of good manage-
ment from all aspects of umpire training. All 

Cl) 
coaches have made it know what is required 

w of an umpire in terms of fitness and well-being 
im and our new fitness coach Rob, has pushed 
C1) each umpire to a new level of fitness and has 

C provided an awareness of what it takes to be 
I-  an elite athlete. To top it off our medical staff 

have followed injuries through from start to fin- LM 
ish in order to minimize reoccurrence and 
speed up recovery. 

M  The 2003 season was the introduction of split 

C) days for the trainers. Working as a sports 

I trainer from 8am until 530pm is a demanding 
job. The job requires the full attention of a 
sports trainer from start to finish. We felt that 
trainers could not perform at their best when 
they had been working all day so we introduced 
a split shift to provide the league umpires with 
a new sports trainer. The split system has 
worked well for us and will be continued into 
Season 2004 

rmla 

I 

I 
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The 2003 season was one that would be eva l u-
ated on the basis of whether the group i m-
proved under a new coaching regime. 

t The first part of the season was to evaluate all 
umpires at training and in matches. The rea- 
son for this was that the coaching staff was 
completely new except for Rob Kelly, and had 
no knowledge of each umpire's standing within 
the group. A new feedback system was intro-
duced and all umpires were seen consistently 

. 

 
throughout the season. 

(U) 

M Performance on and off field improved 

r throughout the season with umpires reaching 

(U) 

 the goals they set out to achieve. Coaching 
sessions will be evaluated and altered mar-

, ginally in 2004 but overall the performance 
level was high from all umpires. 

LM 

.uI 

 The State game saw Greg Bandy officiate in 
his first state game, along side experienced 

E 
 

urnpie Craig Hendrie. Their performance was 
very good considering the one sided game. 

0 

 

The AFL Squad stayed the same as 2002 with 
one exception, Craig Hendrie, who was pro- 
moted to the Rookie Squad that was imple- 

LL 
 

rnented this year. Craig was later elevated to 
the list when Derek Humphrey-Smith retired 
in July 2003. We have the potential to improve 
our listings in the future and as I stated through-
out the year stringent guidelines exist for um-
pires to be elevated to the AFL list. 

The performance of all umpires in the 2003 
finals was incredible. All those who were given 
an opportunity to umpire in this prestigious 
competition covered themselves in glory with 
performances far exceeding the expectations 
of the coaching staff. The umpires who per-
formed in the colts, Reserves and League 
grand Finals made sure we finished on a high 
despite the poor weather. 

iJrnplreof the Year: Craig Hendrie completed 
a great year by being elevated to the AFL 
Squad. His remarkable performance of 
achieving this award three years in a row 
shows the commitment he made has paid off. 

, 

/ 

MosUmproved : David Panagopolous has 
been around for a number of years and was 
contemplating retirement at the start of 2003, 
but was enticed back. This decision proved to 
be a positive one for him having umpired 21 
League games including the League second 
semi- final in which he performed very well. 

The season from the industry point of view was 
very successful and from the coaching staff 
we believe there is a change of culture fro the 
better for all concerned. We should see fur-
ther gains in 2004 with planning underway for 
next year without too many changes to the 
coaching staff. The emphasis from the start is 
that we must work as a team and have a 
greater respect for each other. 

Finally, I would like to thank all my coaching 
staff, David Rowe, Darryl Sinclair, Rob Kelly, 
Des Quilley and Don Jensen. Their efforts 
were seen by the significant changes in the 
culture at training and at games. 

To John Hauswirth and Sean Fairfoul and their 
team, thankyou for your great support and to 
Rob Duffield and the Trainers, thankyou for 
your professional approach in helping us to 
achieve our goals. 

What a big year is been in football! Time does 
fly when you're having fun. It all started way 
back in September when Mr. Parnpacos an-
nounced his retirement. I was obviously stand-
ing in the right place at the right time and was 
asked to take over where Michael had left off. 
Then in October, I had the pleasure of telling 
Alan Zanich that he was being promoted to 
the AFL Panel, Alan, who has excellent um-
piring pedigree (His father, Graerne Zanich um-
pired over 350 league games at the Sunday 
Football League), won the Devine Medal for 
the best boundary umpire for 2002 and offici-
ated in his second consecutive Grand Final. 
His promotion to the AFL Squad is a reward 
for his hard work and improvement over the 
last couple of years. 

Season 2003 can best be described as a year 
of opportunity. Prior to the commencement to 
the season three of the senior umpires decided 
to pursue other interests. Tony Gooch decided 
to try has hand at playing, Rob Suriano wished 
to concentrate on studies and travel, and the 
lure ofTriathalon glory attracted Sean O'Neill. 
After his promotion to the AFL Panel, Alan sus-
tamed an injury in round 2, effectively ending 
his AFL season. He did however manage to 
resume running after the mid-year break and 
umpired a League Final. Injury also ended the 
season of Dan Gooch. Hopefully the diagno-
sis and subsequent surgery will ensure that Dan 
is able to run games next year. 

All this allowed a number of younger umpires 
the opportunity to run at  league level. Nathan 
Doig, Kane Rowe (Reserves Grand Final), 
Tyson Rowe, Michael Tapscott, Matthew Bruce 
all made league debuts. Hopefully all will 
become regular league umpires. 

Ben Brown and Richard Parker were rewarded 
for their consistent first half of the season with 
selection to umpire the State Game between 
Western Australia and South Australia. The 
following week, Ben Brown was temporarily 
elevated to the AFL Panel to ensure the three 
remaining squad members would receive a 
break. It certainly was a big year for our resi-
dent Rambo look-alike, as he ran in his 5th 

Grand Final, passng Peter Fiusher (4) and 
now only 3 away from the all-time Boundary 
Grand Finals record holder, John Devine (8). 
It carne as no surprise then, when Ben was 
awarded the Devine Medal for being the 
Boundary Umpire of the Year, which was a re-
flection of his consistent performances at a 
high standard. 

Richard Parker also followed up his second 
consecutive State Game with his second con-
secutive Grand Final. Joining them was 
Nathan Doig, who was able to take advantage 
of his improved running and was rewarded with 
a League Grand Final debut, a remarkable 
achievement in his first full year. 

This season saw a significant number (1 5) of 
new umpires making their WAFL debut. 
Nathan Avery, Julien Moon & Haden Martin 
umpired the Colts Grand Final, with the likes 
of Davies, De Boer, Dimmer, Doig, Klauz, 
Sterthouse & Trowbridge likely to become 
major contributors next year, and put some 
pressure on the current league and reserves 
groups. 

Once again the performances of the other 
members of the AFL Panel (Jamie Giles, 
George Parnpacos, & Greg Smith - who 
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joined the 200 Club) were outstanding. They of this association and their contribution should 

were able to perform at the highest level to stan- not go unrecognised 	I wish Julia all the very 

dard that is beyond the belief of someone with best as she pursues other interests and goals 

my running ability (or lack there of). Jamie came next year, but look forward to working with The 

extremely close to backing up last year's finals Good Captain, Matt Glasson. 
selection, when named as an emergency for 
this years finals series. The disappointment of To David Johnson and Mr. Pampacos, thanks 

missing selection to the running group will hope- for having faith and providing me with this op- 

fully spur him to greater things next year. portunity. To Bally, Peter, Paul and Tracey at 
Umpiring WA and to Jeff, Rowan, Adrian, Pe- 

The milestones achieved this year were: ter, Simon and Bianca at the AFL Umpiring 

200 games: Greg Smith Department thanks for the support shown 

100 games: throughout my first year as Boundary Coach. 

Matthew Jones (Reserves Grand Final) To Tracey and Bianca, I once again applogise 

Craig Hartnett (Reserves Grand Final) for the tardiness of my selections and the all 

50 games: Richard Parker too frequent amendments. 

We should also congratulate Rob Duffield, To the other members of the Coaching Staff, I 

whose organisation and technical expertise has wish to thank you all for your support, advice 

seen the whole umpiring group running better and constant abuse (warranted). In particular, 

than ever. A very big thank you also needs to Geoff O'Neill, Peter Frusher, my mentor (so 

be extended to Julia Hatch and her hardworking he tells me) Michael Pampacos, Phil Nolan, 

group of trainers. Their support, expertise and 
good humour is vital to the efficient operation 

Bernie Roberts, and Bill Sutton and Keith 

-a  Norman (AFL Boundary Technical Consult- 
ants), I have enjoyed working with you this 
year and thank you for your hard work and  
commitment toimproving the quality of 
boundary  umpiring . 

I 	
_7i 

 

Greg Smith: the seventh boundary umpire 
to join the 200 club 

- 	----------- .- 	

2003 Yearbook 
Yes here we are at the end of the season in 
2003 just failing to reach the heights we 
reached in 2002 when we had one of our 
umpires Cos Martino umpire the AFL Grand 
Final This year we almost accomplished the 
same goal with Wayne Hendrie Wayne fin- 
ished the season as one of the AFL's final 4 0 
Goal Umpires and after officiating in a pre- 
liminary final, narrowly missed out on a Grand 
IFinal appearance. doom 

New Umpires this Season 3 
We were fortunate enough to gain 4 young up 
and coming Umpires from the amateur ranks 1 
Kendall Ball, Brett Rodgers, Matthew Laycock 
and Ryan Harder. Mark Cox, who only had a 
social umpiring knowledge also joined the 
group 	Our coaching staff were able to help 
them improve their performances to the point 
that three achieved finals appointments.  

Milestones C, 
Congratulations to the following Umpires on Most Improved Goal Umpire - Jeromy 'JJ' 
achieving these special milestones. Jones 

At just 16 years of age JJ has improved con- 
200 Games 	Cos Martino siderably over the last couple of years to now 
150 Games 	Mal Evans have an outstanding career in goal umpiring 
50 Games 	Mike Spear ahead of him. JJ's willingness to learn was evi- 

dent throughout the year when at all opportuni- 
10 Years Service ties he could be seen talking to Senior Um- 

: 	Andrew Curtis and Wayne Hendrie pires. Keep the good work going. 

First League Game Grand Final Umpires 
Adam Peacock League: 	Mike Spear & John Marapodi 

Emergency: 	Adam Tilley 
Goal Umpire of the Year— Mike Spear Reserves: Mal Evans & Adam Peacock 
Season 2003 saw Mike start very slowly on Emergency: 	Rod Duncan 
the training track but after a few words on our Colts: 	Jeromy Jones & Steve Kiddie 
first official night, he kicked into gear. The im- Emergency: 	Brett Rodgers 
provement started to show mid season with 
Mike's appointment in the State Game WAvs. Well done to you all for the work during the 
South Australia at Fremantle oval. year as is shown by Umpiring the last day of 

the season. 
Not just thinking this was the end of the sea- 
son he maintained his commitment and de- AFL Report 
sire to umpire the Grand Final 2003. Well done We were so close yet so far to completing the 
to you Mike on an outstanding year. double by having another West Australian um- 

pire this years AFL Grand Final, Yes Wayne 
Hendrie was so close to achieving this by um- 
piring the Collingwood v PortAdeliade Prelimi- 

I am happy to say that I have started my 
pre-season training, so watch out you 
league umpires! Look forward to seeing 
you all next year. 

SEAN FAIRFOUL 

Boundary Umpires Coach 
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Goal Umpire Andrew Curtis watches Phil Matera and Matthew Robbins contest tile ball on th 	me. 
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WANFLUA 
nary Final. Wayne 's desire to better his efforts was appointed as an observer, and Bob Davis 
in 2002 was evident thisyear and reflected in also made himself available to assist with ob- 
his outstanding performances throughout the serving in 2003. 
season. Congratulations also to David 
Shawcross who was selected in the final 12 I would like to thank all of the support staff for 
but unfortunately due to ill health was unable their help and support during the year. With all 
to carry out his appointment. Our 3 remaining their advice to the goal umpires its great to 
AFL Goal Umpires, Andrew Curtis, Cos see the improvement which has occurred this 
Martino & John Marapodi also umpired credit- season. A special thank you to all other 
ably during the season 2003. Overall in the last coaches and assistants for you help and guid 
2yearswe have had a group of guys who have ance during 2003. 
pushed that barrier open to show everyone in 
the AFL that West Australian Umpires have the Enjoyyourbreak — lookforwardto seeing you 
commitment and ability to qualify for selection all back at training next year, 
in the AFL finals panel. 

JOHN HAUSWIRTH 
This year also saw a change in support staff GOAL UMPIRES COACH 
with the appointment of Cohn Shawcross as 
Assistant Development Coach. Frank Cetinich 

______..... 	. 	 2003 Yearbook 

Co 



U 
	

50 Games 	 12 

Or ft~ 	ANIL r 

03 

(L to R) Paul St Quintin, Richard Parker, Matt Hayes, Greg Bandy, Glenn Howie, Michael Spear 

 

Matt Jones, Ryan Worthington, David Corcoran, Jamie Giles (2002) 
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Mark Fussell, Mal Evans, Craig Hendrie 
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David Shawcross prior to officiating inhis 
50th AFL match (8th June, 2003 
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The 2003 AFL season will be remembered for Our other 2 WA based AFL field umpires, Dean 
the move away from the traditional white uni- Margetts and Mark Fussell both put in solid 
form. It all started with the pre-season com- performances in the second year on the AFL 
petition, the Wizard Cup, which saw all um- panel. 
pires wearing orange. This was followed dur- 
ing the home and away season with the intro- While speaking of WA field umpires it would 
duction of red, orange and yellow. Although be remiss of me not to mention Brett Rosebury, 
white will still be worn in the majority of matches who is now living in Melbourne. By all accounts 
the colours are here to stay. The success of Brett had a fantastic season that brought with 
the coloured strips saw the umpires wearing 
red in the 	final. grand 

it the reward of AFL finals. This was capped 
off with Brett being 	 the selected as 	emergency 
field umpire for the International Rules series 

Amongst other changes in the 2003 year the between Australia and Ireland. Well done Brett. 
Wizard Cup brought with it a number of rule 
changes. The most talked about of these was 
the 9 point goal from a kick outside the 50 
metre arc. This was accompanied by the in- 
troduction of red flags for the goal umpires to . 

wave the 9 pointer.  

The Wizard Cup is also the time of the year 
when field umpires are trialled for possible in-
clusion in the panel of 32. This year Craig 
Hendrie was invited to trial. It was terrific to 
see Craig being given this opportunity. Al-
though he missed out on selection to the main 
panel his performances saw him being offered 
a rookie contract. This was just the start of a 
big year for Craig. As a result of a number of 
retirements and injuries Craig was elevated to 
the main panel part way through the season. 
This makes him the third Hendrie to make it to 
AFL level. 

On behalf of all the umpires I would like to con-
gratulate Craig on his achievement. It is testi-
mony to his dedication and commitment. I am 
sure that it is just the start of what will be a 
great AFL career. 

Unfortunately the 2003 year was not so memo-
rable for David Corcoran. In controversial cir - 



The field umpires were not the only ones to 
see some changes to their list during the 2003 
season. After only one season in the AFL, An-
thony Gooch was not offered a contract for 
2003. His place was taken by Alan Zanich who 
was rewarded for his performances in the 
WAFL, which included back-to-back grand fi-
nals in 2001 and 2002. After running in the 
Wizard Cup Alan suffered an injury that sub-
sequently resulted in surgery. Unfortunately 
this injury kept Alan off the field for the major-
ity of the season. Although he returned to 
WAFL ranks later in the year he is still yet to 
make his AFL debut. However, I am sure that 
this will happen in 2004. 

The injuries woes for our boundary umpires 
didn't stop there. Dan Gooch's run of injury 
was set to continue in 2003. Stranded on 199 
senior games Dan underwent surgery that kept 
him off the field for the whole season. He is 
recovering well and hopefully we will see him 
running the white line again in 2004 and achiev -
ing the 200 game milestone. 

42 

After three years in a row with no scoring er-
rors it was always going to be tough to back 
this up again in 2003. Unfortunately this proved 
to be the case with a couple or scoring errors. 
It just goes to show that we are all human and 
even the best can make a mistake. 

The 2003 season did not smile on John 
Marrapodi or Andrew Curtis, with both miss-
ing out on the opportunity to umpire in finals. I 
know that both these guys will put the disap-
pointment behind them and come back better 
than ever in 2004. 

Our other two goal umpires Wayne Hendrie 
and David Shawcross were both rewarded for 
their consistency with selection on the AFL fi-
nals panel. After sitting on the bench in the 
2002 finals Wayne was not satisfied and hit 
the gym with a view to going one better in 2003. 
The hard work and commitment paid off for 
Wayne who umpired in the historic final be-
tween Fremantle and Essendon and then fol-
lowing this up with a Preliminary Final appear-
ance at the MCG, placing him in the top four 
umpires for the year. 

----------- 	 2003 Yearbook 
day before and had to withdraw. He was then 
selected to umpire the following week in 
Adelaide in the Port Adelaide v. Essendon 
match. Unfortunately for David the virus per-
sisted and he had to withdraw again, taking 
him out of the finals altogether. Although dis-
appointing there are some things that you can't 
control and you just have to accept it and move 
on. 

Despite all the disappointments the year ended 
on a high note for George Pampacos, Jamie 
Giles, David Shawcross, Wayne Hendrie, An-
drew Curtis and John Marrapodi who were all 
selected to umpire in the International Rules 
Match between Australia and Ireland at 
Subiaco Oval on 24 October 2003. Cos 
Martino was also selected as the third scorer 
for this Match. These types of opportunities 
are rare and all of the guys thoroughly enjoyed 
the Match and the atmosphere. It will be long 
remembered. 

I know that we all learnt something from the 
2003 that we can build on for next year. Enjoy 
the break because it won't be long before we 
are back into it again. With two of the boundary umpires sidelined 

with injury this left only three umpires, Greg 
Smith, George Pampacos and Jamie Giles 
to run all the games in the AFL. This was a 
big ask and certainly took its toll on the guys 
both physically and mentally. To help ease 
the burden Ben Brown had his AFL career res-
urrected for three matches during the middle 
of the season. Ben backed this up with his 
fifth WAFL Grand Final. . watch out John 
Devine. I am sure that a recall to the AFL is a 
possibility for Ben sometime in the future. 

The 2003 season also saw its share of disap-
pointments for the goal umpires. After his 
grand final in 2002 Cos Martino started the 
season in good form, umpiring in the Wizard 
Cup grand final. Unfortunately a tough scor-
ing decision late in the season saw Cos miss 
out on finals selection. Fortunately the disap-
pointment was lessened to some degree with 
Cos being selected to umpire in the exhibition 
match in London between Collingwood and 
Fremantle. 

Although David was selected to umpire with 
Wayne in the Fremantle v. Essendon match DAVID SHAWCROSS 
he was struck down with a 'mystery illness' the WA AFL State Representative 

I .3ig Henar] (above) made his AFL debut in Fremantle 's Round Id c.azh with 
Richmond (2nd August) at Subiaco GiaL 
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2003 WA Based AFL Squad 

Back (L to R) David Shawcross, Wayne Hendrie, Craig Hendrie, Dan Gooch, Greg Smith, Dean 
Margetts, Andrew Curtis, Jamie Giles, Cos Martino, Matt Glasson (trainer), Julia Hatch (trainer) 

Front (L to R) Mark Fussell, John Marrapodi, George Pampacos, Alan Zanich, Ben Brown 

Name 2003 AFL Games Career AFL Games 
Ben Brown 3 15 
David Corcoran 5 31 
Andrew Curtis 10 70 
Mark Fussell 13 25 
Jamie Giles 21 80 
Dan Gooch 0 154 
Craig Hendrie 3 3 
Wayne Hendrie 12 36 
Dean Margetts 14 26 
John Marrapodi 24 29 
Cos Martino 10 61 
George Pampacos 21 93 
David Shawcross 10 54 
Greg Smith 21 136 
Alan Zanich 0 0 
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AFL Games By Members 

Below are the number of official VFL/AFL games in which our members have umpired since 1987 
Field 	 Grant Vernon 203 

Greg Scroop 130 
Brett Rosebury 55 
Trevor Garrett 50 
Mike Ball 45 
David Corcoran 31 
Dean Margetts 26 
Mark Fussell 25 
Phil O'Reilly 6 
Craig Hendrie 3 
Peter Repper 2 

Boundary 	 Daniel Gooch 154 
Greg Smith 136 
George Pampacos 93 
Jamie Giles 80 
Tim Gooch 65 
Nathan Jessup 53 
Tony Franchina 41 
Bernard Roberts 36 
Phil Nolan 30 
Peter Frusher 24 
Stewart Tempest 21 
TigBergersen 16 
Ben Brown 15 
Andrew Neale 15 
Clay Shimmon 10 
Grahame Daniel 6 
Anthony Gooch 4 
Craig Curtis 3 
Steve Walker 3 
Dominic White 2 
Trevor Henderson I 

Goal 	 Paul Smith 109 
Rob Hendrie 99 
Andrew Curtis 70 
Cos Martino 61 
David Shawcross 54 
Peter Jeffers 41 
Wayne Hendrie 36 
Robin Dalby 30 
John Marrapodi 29 
Trevor Cant 17 
Ron Poole 14 
Trevor Pescud 13 
Frank Cetnich 10 
Dean Berry 7 
Dick Stubberfield 7 
Lester Cox 6 
Terry Thomlinson 4 
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2003 Devine Medalist 
Another umpire who stepped into elite com-
pany in 2003, Ben Brown now finds himself 
second only to umpiring great John Devine in 
number of League Grand Finals umpired by 
a boundary umpire. Nicknamed 'Rambo' by 
Boundary Umpires coach Sean Fairfoul, 
Brown set the standard in 2003 from start to 
finsh, umpiring an incredible 26 games, includ-
ing the State Game, and rescuing WA's in-
jury raviged AFL boundary contingent. Brown 
acquitted himself admirably in his three match 
return to AFL ranks, staking a solid claim for 
a permanent contract in the future with his 
fifth League Grand Final. 

A leader and highly regarded Committee 
member, Brown's work ethic on the field and 
on the training track sets the standard across 
disciplines. Always the first to acknowledge 
the fact that umpiring is a team game, at 25 
Brown now finds himself in the 'veteran' cat-
egory and an inspiration to a new generation 
of umpires. With a role model of the charac-
ter and talent of Ben Brown, the future of 
boundary umpiring is certain to be well ca-
tered for. 

John Dev i ne 
Career Statistics 
Games: 247 
Grand Finals: 1968, 69, 71, 72, 
74, 79, 80,81 
- Grand Finals record holder 
(boundary) 
- Hall of Fame inductee, 1995 
- Awarded Life Membership in 
1980 

'I 

I 

I 
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Ben Brown launches the ball hack into pay  in the  =< first of his 26 games 

Career Statistics 
Years Service: 9 
2003 Games: 26 (i nc l . 3 AFL) 
Total Games: 181 (i ncl. 15 AFL) 
Grand F i na ls: 1997, 1998, 1999, 
2002, 2003 

Craig Hendrie 
2003 Montgomery Medalist 

There is very littlethat hasn't been said about Craig 	• __________________ 
Hendrie this year. The first man to be named Field 
Umpire of the Year in three consecutive years • 	 . 

LM since Ross Capes, Hedrie secured his third 'Monty 

, 	with yet another outstanding season. An AFL trial 	 . . 

>-
w during the 2003 Wizard Cup saw Hendrie elevated 	 ' 

to theAFL's rookie list, leading to a handful olap- 
pearances as emergency umpire atAFL matches. 
Continuing to set the standard for his peers in the 

— WAFL, Hendrie officiated in his second consecu- 
'I— tive State Game, passed the 150 game mark, and 

0 with the retirement of AFL umpire Derek 
Humphrey-Smith was offered a full contract and 	: 

E elevated to the AFL panel. 

On Saturday 2nd August, Craig made his AFL 

E debut alongside his brother, Goal Umpire Wayne 
Hendrie in the Round 18 match between 
Fremantle and Richmond at Subiaco Oval, com-
pleting the Hendrie family AFL trifecta. Craig went 
on to umpire another two AFL matches before • 

finishing the season with his third 	 i 	 ~akes 	r.:,ui 	Lie 

. 	 League Grand Final. 	 Career Stat istics 

um 	 Years Service: 9 
Consistency and hard work have finally paid off 2003 Games: 24 (i ncl. 3 AFL) 
for the 'good guy' of Umpiring. A popular recipi- Total Games: 165 (i ncl. 3 AFL) 
ent, we wish Craig all the best in his AFL career. Grand F i na ls: 3, 2001 ,   2002, 2003 

Montgomery Medalist 2001 ,   2002, 2003 

Red Umpires Coach Mike Ball presents Craig Hendrie with his 
third Montgomery Medal 

.' 	
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Boundary Umpires Coach Sean Fairfoul presents Ben 
Brown with the 2003 Devine Medal. 
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Career Statistics 
Years Service: 5 
Games: 24 
Grand Finals: 71 
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Bill Carter 
Career Statistics 
Games: 212 
Grand Finals: 1955-64,1970 
- Grand Finals record holder 
(11) including 10 in succession. 
- Hall of Fame inductee, 2001 
- Awarded Life Membership in 
1971.   

Goal Umpires Coach John Hauswirth presents Michael 
Spear with the 2003 Carter Medal. 

One of the great characters of umpiring, 
Michael 'Aunty' Spear turned up at the begin- 
ning of 2003 overweight and unfit, much to the 

C) 
disdain of Goal Umpires Coach John 

>- Hauswirth. After being issued with a fairly 
simple ultimatum to get fit or prepare himself 

w for a stint in reserves, Spear not only lost weight, 

II 

 but eventually became one of the fittest goal 
— umpires on the list. His hard work showed on 
' the field as Spear led the way with consistently 

outstanding performances throughout the year. 
Spear took all before him, umpiring the State w Game and eventually his first league Grand 

. Final. His improved speed and flexibility set 

0. him apart from his peers on the field, and his 

E elevation to the AFL panel for the 2004 sea-
son, sounded an ominous warning for the fu-
ture. 

Dubbed Aunty' for his continual presence and 

O impressive performances on the ABC during 
broadcast games, the best is definately yet to 

0  come from the rejuvinated Spear. 

At the end of 2002, David Panagopolous found 
himself at the crossroads of his umpiring career 
and decided to retire. After a myriad of phone 
calls from other field umpires he was coerced 
into returning. The time off over summer left 
David refreshed and he returned with a different 
outlook on umpiring. Rather than worrying about 
his performances, David took one game at a time 
and just enjoyed his football. 

After an unfortunate injury to Gavin Statham, 
David officated in the League second semi-final, 
his first league finals appearance and fiftith se-
nior game, a milestone he hadn't envisaged at 
the start of the season. Upon winning this award 
David quipped, "Maybe I'll retire again this year.' 
We certainly hope he decides to stay and add 
another 50 to his games tally. 

A victory for one of the true gentlemen of umpir -
ing, further success in 2004 for David would not 
only be well received, but well deserved. 

Michael Spear in action during the State Game. 
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Nathan Doig 
2003 Frusher Medalist 

*- The revellation of the 2003 season, after a handful 
CL of colts games in 2002, Nathan Doig made his 

E league debut in round two, and went on to umpire 	 - 
I 

25 senior games, including the League second semi- 	 ' 
final, preliminary final and the League Grand Final 
in his first full season of football. Pushing for a place 
in the Australian Olympic team as a middle distance 

c runner, Doig began umpiring for extra money, but 

o success saw his attitute change. With winning an  
Olympic gold medal and umpiring an AFL Grand 	 .' 

hm Final his two goals, Doig is certain to be a force to 
reckon with on the football field and the track next 
year. 

A superbly gifted athlete, Doig is no longer just a 
o decorated runner, he is also an impressive and 
w equally celebrated umpire. 	With the Olympics in 

> 2004, we wish Nathan all the best on the football 

0 field and everywhere else his running takes him. He 
Lm can be assured that if or when he gets to Athens, 

every member of this Association will be right be- 
hind him, every step of the way. 

Imp 
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The youngest Goal Umpire on the panel for 
some time Jeromy Jones struggled to find his 
niche, flirting with the idea of boundary umpir-
ing, whilst simultaneously field umpiring junior 
matches. However, with several more young 
umpires joining the ranks as Goal Umpires in 
2003, Jeromy came of age. His committment 
to goal umpiring, attitute and work ethic on the 
training track improved immensely. Taking heed 
of advice from the coaching staff and mentor 
Wayne Hendrie, Jeromy's on field perfor -
mances also improved substantially, seeing him 
cement a place in Reserves football, umpire a 
Reserves semi-final, and finish the year with 
another solid performance in the Colts Grand 
FInal. 

Recruited from the Peel Football League, 
Jeromy dedicated this award to his first coach, 
the late Clyde Smith who passed away the night 
he started training with the WAFL. In an emo-
tion-charged speech he credited Smith with 
teaching him all the fundamentals of umpiring, 
enabling him to get to where he is today. 

Affectionately nicknamed 'JJ' bythe other Goal 
Umpires, Jeromy is a young man with an enor-
mous future in umpiring, destined for success 
in the coming years. 
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Greg Scroop 

' 	
DISCIPLINE: 	Held 

G) 	
YEARS SERVICE: 16- 13 as an active member 

— 	 3 as coach 
LEAGUE GAMES: 255 (including 130 AFL) 

a 	 GRAND FINALS: 1992,1993 1  1994 
IJ 	 STATE GAMES: 1992, 1993, 1997 
G) 	 PRESIDENT: 	1995, 1996, 1997 

Ix 
Off- field achievements: 

I 	 - Inaugurated the Hall of Fame in 1995 

- 	 -
Inaugurated the Grand Finals Umpires' Club 

- Initiated the Taylor Woodings sponsorship. 
- Buy a Brick Campaign which saw 30 

G) 	 companies participate. 

mo 	 - Amended the constitution in 1995 to incorporate 

E
Life Membership Nomination criteria. 

- Won Life Members' Trophy, 1995 

G) 	 - Improvements to the clubrooms at Ernest 
Johnson including; 

Greg Scroop: decorated umpire, 	 blinds 

w 	successful coach and visionary. 	 black and white photos 
- pool table 

:.... 	
- lighting (internal) 

CI'$1 
Arguably responsible for dragging the WANFLUA into the 1990s, Scroop conceived initiatives 

O 
such as the Grand Final Umpires' Club and Hall of Fame, both recognising the on field 
successes of Association members. The Taylor Woodings sponsoship, also engineered by 

C%I 
Scroop has become part of Association folklore with the famous 'TW' training gear still seen 
both on the training track and around Perth despite the cessation of Taylor Woodings' in-
volvement this manner. The elevation of Brett Rosebury, David Corcoran, Dean Margetts, 
Mark Fussell and Craig Hendrie to the AFL panel over the last four years is a tribute to his 
ability and dedication as a coach. One of the finest field umpires of the 90s and indeed one 
of the best ever pick up a whistle in this state, Scroop's record speaks for itself. Equally 
successful and respected on and off the field by two generations of umpires, Greg Scroop's 
Life Membership was both thoroughly deserved and well received. 

"I make this nomination based on my true belief that Greg's passion for umpiring can never 
be questioned With Greg retiring at the end of this season, he may not be in a position to 
add to an already impressive list of improvements our association has already enjoyed. 
Please don't ignore the coaching aspect of Greg's last 3 years. His commitment to seeing 
young umpires improve, enjoy success and remain members of our great association is 
second to none. I have witnessed many whom have travelled on "our" path; I don't believe 
many have given more to WANFL Umpiring both on and off the field. For these reasons I 
have no hesitation in nominating a person who not only deserves our consideration, but if 
successful will treasure this honour for life" 

- David Johnson on Greg Scroop at the 2002 Annual General Meeting.  

2003 Yearbook 
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For 25 years this Association has had an award 
that recognises the contribution of service to the 
Association above and beyond the normal duties 
that are expected during the year from members. 
Known as the Life Members trophy, this elegant 
and deceptively heavy trophy was hand crafted 
by one of our Life Members, Ray Montgomery. 
Sadly Ray is suffering from a very debilitating dis-
ease, and our thoughts go out to Ray and his 
family during this difficult time. 

The recipient of this award is selected by the 
Management Committee, and formally presented 
with the aforementioned trophy at both Presen-
tation Night and the Life Members' dinner. It is 
considered to be a great honour to receive this 
award and it is certainly held in high regard by 
those who have received it in the past. Much of 
the prestige attributed to this award is a result of 
the calibre and achievements of previous recipi-
ents, many of whom are Life Members them-
selves. 

The 2003 winner of the Life Members Trophy was 	• 
Matt Hayes. An association member for the last 
eight years, Hayes took on the role of Social Secretary this yearfollowing the departure of 
Andrew Shepherdson. Aside from this, Hayes engineered the transformation of the John 
MacKay Volleyball shield from a pre-season camp activity to a year-long competition, purchas-
ing a volleyball net on the Association's behalf and fixturing the competition. Additionally, Hayes 
continued in his role as webmaster of the Umpiring WA website and spent time as property 
steward and did numerous odd jobs such as cleaning the gutters around the clubrooms through-
out the year. 

111flTlii:it: lT1I 
1977 Ross Capes 1991 Leith Putland 
1978 Lindsay Baguiey 1992 David Johnson 
1979 Barry Davies 1993 Warren South 
1980 David Rowe 1994 Trevor Cant 
1981 Gil Bishop 1995 Greg Scroop 
1982 Barry Johnson 1996 Tim Priest 
1983 Les Leicester 1997 Darren Starsevich 
1984 Damian Green 1998 Nathan Jessup 
1985 Don McComish 1999 Peter Frusher 
1986 Ron Buckey 2000 Luke Farmer 
1987 Mrs Liz Ball Andrew Shepherdson 
1988 Bob Davis 2001 Andrew Shepherdson 
1989 Paul Smith 2002 Craig O'Donoghue 
1990 Trevor Cant 2003 Matt Hayes 

a 

. 
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I 	OUR LIST OF SERVICES 

I! 	Business Profitability Improvement 

> Financial Analysis & Benchmarking 
> Business Plans 

, 

Financial Statements 
Key Performance Indicator Reporting 

> Planning and Management Meetings 
KENSINGTON  PARTNERS > Cash Flow and Budget Monitoring 

Certified Practising Accountants Performance Improvement Reviews 
> Assistance in Debt Re-financing 
> MYOB I Quickbooks Computer Support 

Computerisation of Accounting Procedures 
Winding up of Unwanted Entities 

Income Tax Preparation and Planning 
> Entity Structuring 
> Income Tax Return Preparation 
> Taxation Planning Reviews 
> Miscellaneous Taxation Consulting & Advice 

Superannuation Strategies 
> Negative Gearing Strategies 
> Capital Gains Tax Advice & Planning 

Self Managed Superannuation Funds 

Goods & Services Tax/ Pay As You Go System 
> Planning & Advice 
> Systems Review & Design 
> Business Activity Statement Preparation 

Instalment Activity Statement Preparation 
> Business Activity Statement Reviews 
> Instalment Activity Statement Reviews 
> Cashflow Analysis & Monitoring 
> Voluntary Agreements Preparation 

2003 Yearbook 

1957 A. Chapman (dec.) 1979 H. Symons 
1958 J. Ferguson (dec.) 1980 J. Devine 
1960 L. Hurley 1981 D. Aslett 

A.Gibb (dec.) J. McKay 
H. Clair ft Becker 

1962 L. Nathan (dec.) D. Wakenshaw 
E. Crisp (dec.) 1982 ft Powell 

1963 ft Montgomery M. Hale 
C. Fitzpatrick (dec.) 1983 W. Brown 

1964 D. Cumming (dec.) 1984 G Bishop 
E. Brunton 1985 B. Grimmond 

1965 L. McComish (dec.) 1986 L. Leicester 
J Campbell 1987 ft Buckey 

1966 J Smith- Gander H. Jardine (dec.) 
N. Shpherd (dec.) 1989 T. Cant 

1967 B. Moore R. Hendrie 
F. Woods (dec.) A. Mirabella 

1968 B. Rigg 	. 1990 M. Ball 
1970 G. McComish 1991 R. Davis 

J. Dolling 1993 D. Johnson 
1971 R. Whitfield P. O'Reilly 

W. Carter (dec.) P. Smith 
1972 C. Hills 1995 W. South 

P. Pustkutchen N. Lewis 
1973 R. Stubberfield 1996 P. Frusher 

C. Pratt (dec.) J. Hauswirth 
1974 E. Martino L. Putland 

G. Meiers 1998 1 Garrett 
1976 1. Neilson S. Tempest 
1977 B. McKenzie 2001 J. Marrapodi 

R. Scott (dec.) B. Roberts 
1978 R. Capes 2002 G. Scroop 

B. Collett 

> Instalment Activity Statement Preparation 

If you would like more information regarding Business taxation, Individual taxation 

or any of the services available please contact Wayne or Lexine French. 

Telephone: 	9368 4422 

Facsimile: 	9368 4433 

Email: admin(1/kensingtonpartners.com.au  
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TAYLOR WOOD IN GS 

Matthew Kelleher 
	 CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS 

OUR RANGE OF SERVICES 

Previous Recipients 
1997 	David Corcoran 	2000 	Todd Keating 
1998 	Luke Farmer 	 2001 	Dale Edwick 
1999 	Paul Heales 	 2002 	Stuart Parry 

' 	Since its inception in 1997, the Taylor 
C/) Woodings Rising Star award has born the 

D) 
 names of a host of umpires who have since 

excelled in their chosen discipline, including 
AFL field umpire David Corcoran, and Grand 

] Final Umpires Dale Edwick and Luke Farmer. 
Awarded to any first or second year umpire 
yet to make their league debutat the begin-
ning of the season, the Taylor Woodings Ris-
ing Star recognises outstanding talent and 

D) potential in any discipline. 

a 	Nineteen year old field umpire Matthew 
Kelleher completed an outstanding second 

0 year in winning this award ahead of a myriad 
0 of talented young umpires. Not only did 

Kelleher cement his place in reserves foot- 
ball, he was also selected to officiate at the 
National 16s carnival, and finshed his season 

0 	officiating in his first colts final. 

One of the fittest umpires on the panel, a solid 
M preseason and effective preparation is sure 

to see Matt seize all before him in 2004. 

Superannuation 
* Strategic Planning Pre and Post Retirement and 

inter-generational transfer of assets 
* Administration, Review and Consolidation of 

Superannuation 
* Advice on new Investments 
* New Personal, Corporate or Self Managed 

Superannuation Funds 
* Member Choice of Funds 

Wealth Creation 
* Comprehensive Financial Plans 
* Investment Gearing Programs 
* Regular Savings Plans using 'dollar cost averaging' 
* Debt Management: 

- Facility Type & Interest Rate 
- Loan Re-finance Applications 

Wealth Preservation 
* Investment Portfolio Management Services and Advice 
* Share Trading and Management of Risk 
* Inheritance and Financial Settlements Advice 

Personal Risk Management 
* Income Protection & Salary Continuance 
* Life Insurance 
* Trauma Insurance 
* Total Permanent Disablement (TPD) Insurance 

Estate Planning 
* Personal 
* Family 
* Corporate and Trusts 

Taxation and Business Services 
* Range of Income Taxation, Accounting and 

Business Management Services 

If you would like more information in any of these areas please contact John Deakin or 
Nathan Omodei. 

TAYLOR WOODINGS FINANCIAL SERVICES PTY LTD ACN 009 269 489 
LICENSED DEALER IN SECURITIES 

6th Floor, BNZ House, 30 The Esplanade, Perth WA 6000 
P0 Box Z5486, St George's Terrace, Perth, WA 6831 
Telephone: (08) 9321-8533 Facsimile: (08) 9321-8544 

taylorwoodingstwcscom.au  
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Field: Grant Vernon 313 
Ray Montgomery 308 
Mike Ball 301 
Trevor Garrett 277 
Ross Capes 275 

im  Greg Scroop 255 
Ron Buckey 238 
Ray Whitfield 235 (includes 57 Boundary) 

() Peter Repper 219 (includes I Boundary) 

0 David Johnson 218 

0 Bob Phillips 213 

cs1 Phil O'Reilly 207 
Ron Powell 201 

Boundary: Peter Frusher 264 
_I John Devine 247 
LL Charlie Pratt (dec.) 236 z Greg Sm ith* 214 

< Greg McDonald 216 
Dave Aslett 203 
Bernard Roberts 200 

Goal: Paul Smith 319 
Trevor Cant 284 
Max Hale 284 
Robin Dalby 267 (includes 89 Boundary) 
John Hauswirth 220 
Rob Hendrie 218 
Bill Carter (dec.) 212 
Gil Bishop 205 (includes 125 Boundary) 
John McKay 203 
Roy Becker 203 
Don Gardner (dec.) 201 
Cos Martino* 200 

* Denotes Active Member 

. 0
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The WANFLUA Halt of Fame was inaugurated debut in 1986 as a 33 year old. Despite the 
in 1995 to recognise umpires who have ex- late start to his career, he went on to umpire 
celled in their chosen discipline. In order to be AFL football m1989   officiating in a total of 24 
eligible for induction into the Hall of Fame, an AFL games, along with four League Grand Fi-
umpire must have been retired for at least three nals (1989, 90, 91 , 99), six Reserves Grand 
years. Prior to this year, 26 umpires had been Finals and five State Games, including the 1989 
inducted, all with similarly impressive achieve- State of Origin game between Victoria and 
ments in football, regardless of the era in which Western Australia when he replaced an injured 
they umpired. Following the success of 2002's Phil Nolan. 
5OthAniversaryfunction, the 2003 Hall of Fame 
evening was expanded into a combined Hall The Association games record holder, Goal 

G) of Fame and past umpires function. Held at Umpire Paul Smith retired in 1999 with 319 

E the Association clubrooms at Ernest Johnson senior games, including 109 AFL. Smith be-
Pavillion on the weekend of the State Game, it gan his WAFL career in 1984, was elevated to 

cis hoped that this will continue to remain an the AFL panel in 1988, becoming the first WA 

LL annual event. 	 goal umpire to officiate in an AFL finals series. 

', 	

He went on to officiate in four WAFL Grand 

0 In 2003, three more legends received the Finals (1987, 1991, 92, 94) and six AFL finals 
honour of joining this prestigious group. Field series. 

= umpire Bob Phillips and contemporary greats 
Peter Frusher and Paul Smith. 	 All Hall of Fame inductees are presented with 

I 	 a personal charactature, which are proudly dis- 
Perhaps best known for ending Ross Capes' played alonside those of previous Hall of Fame 
historic run when he was appointed to the 1980 inductees in the Association clubrooms, The 
Grand Final, Bob Phillips umpired 213 games, WANFLUA Management Committee again 
including the 1982 Grand Final, Unfortunately thanks Peter Frusher for his invaluable assis-
his carerr was severely interrupted by knee in- tance in mantaining the Hall of Fame's visual 
juries, with Phillips losing the equivalent of two impact. 
full seasons. 

The WANFLUA congratulates Bob, Peter and 
Peter Frusher, the Boundary Umpire games Paul. 
record holder with 264 games made his WAFL 

Hall of Fame Inductees 
1995 	R. Montgomery 	 1999 	R, Powell 

R. Capes 	 P. Bruce 
J. Devine 	 B. Haigh 
D. Wakenshaw 
M. Hale 	 2000 	G. Vernon 
T. Cant 	 R. Hendrie 

1996 	M. Ball 	 2001 	R. Scott 
D. Aslett 	 P. Nolan 
R. Becker 	 B. Carter 

1997 	D.Johnson 	 2002 	L. Gardner 
G. McDonald 	 R. Hall 
J. McKay 	 M. Rose 

1998 	P. O'Reilly 	 2003 	B. Phillips 
C. Shimmon 	 P. Frusher 

(Yru~a~~,  
R. Dalby 	
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Crand Final Umpires since 1953 
Year Fed Boundary Goat 

1953 F. (Smokey) Woods W. Edgar J. Duckwood 

T. Reeves E. Crisp 

1954 F. (Smokey) Woods ft Colby J. Clayton 

W. ShortiU H. Clair 

1955 J. Green J. Dolling M. Rose 

F. Pimm W. Carter 

1956 L. Gardner ft Colby M. Rose 

W. Shortill W. Carter 

1957 C. Fitzpatrick ft Hall M. Rose 

R. Whitfield W. Carter 

1958 L. Gardner ft Hall M. Rose 

R. Whitfield W. Carter 

1959 ft Montgomery ft Hall M. Rose 

D. Skipworth W. Carter 

1960 L. Gardner ft Hall M. Rose 

D. Skipworth W. Carter 

1961 L. Gardner D. de Gruchy M. Rose 

B. Bidstrup W. Carter 

1962 B. Feld D. de Gruchy M. Rose 

B. Bidstrup W. Carter 

1963 ft Scott B. Bidstrup M. Rose 

F. Naylor W. Carter 

1964 ft Montgomery B. Carbon M. Rose 

K. Hart W. Carter 

1965 F. Woods D. Hansen R. Parkhouse 

T. Lewis P. Pustkuchen 

1966 R. Montgomery K. Hart R. Parkhouse 

D. de Gruchy P. Pustkuchen 

1967 R. Scott A. Hocking R. Parkhouse 

P. Snow P. Pustkuchen 

1968 R. Scott J. Devine J. Dolling 

P. Bruce Dick Montgomery 
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Year 1 	144 Boundary Goal 

1969 N 	ri 	ti!flty P. Bruce J. Dolling 

J. Devine L. Bromley 

H/() L 	f\.:•iIt[JUHy D. Clair W. Carter 

C. Feutrill G. Hall 

l)( 	I Ih !tih P. Bruce R. Hartland 

J. Devine 

I 	li1HHti 

 B. Collett 

1/1 P. Bruce D. Allen 

J. Devine M. Hale 

1973 1 	pos D. Wakenshaw J. McKay 

G. Tipping R. Hartland 

1974 it J. Devine B. Collett 

G. Tipping B. Haigh 

1975 ft (.;l1{ D. Wakenshaw B. Haigh 

P. Cunningham J. McKay 

197( R 	lH D. Wakenshaw B. Collett 

R 1 Powell D. Aslett J. McKay 

1977 R D. Wakenshaw R. Becker 

R Pow if D. Aslett J. McKay 

1978 F. P 	y R. Dalby R. Becker 

ft D.Aslett B. Haigh 

197 N. 	q 	" J. Devine B Haigh 

J. MO444! G. McDonald R. Lee 

1980 J Morris J. Devine R. Becker 

R, PhffltM4 G. Daniel M. Hale 

1981 1!Iu 	. J. Devine T. Cant 

D. Aslett C. Raynor 

I 9ft : 	1 	H G. Woodhouse R. Becker 

D. Davis L. Leicester 

1983 i 	!I D. Ross M. Hale 

) 	ft G. McDonald L. Leicester 

1984 I 	hil 	r,iif G. McDonald R. Dalby 

M. 	ii C. Shimmon N. Lewis 
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Year Field Boundary Goat 

1985 D. Johnson C. Shimmon ft Dalby 

R OOReiIIy G. McDonald R. Becker 

1986 M. Ball C. Shimmon T. Cant 

K. OODriscoII S. Tempest L. Cox 

1987 R OOReiHy C. Shimmon R. Dalby 

G. Vernon P. Nolan P. Smith 

1988 P. OOReiIIy P. Nolan R. Stubberfield 

D. Johnson S. Tempest R. Poole 

1989 M. Ball G. Daniel R. Hendrie 

D. Johnson P. Frusher R. Poole 

1990 P. OOReilly P. Frusher R. Hendrie 

G. Vernon P. Nolan R. Dalby 

1991 G. Vernon P. Frusher P. Smith 

T. Garrett G. Bergersen R. Hendrie 

1992 G. Scroop A. Neale P. Smith 

T. Garrett T. Franchina R. Hendrie 

1993 S. Kronja T, Franchina G. Bishop 

G. Scroop D. Gooch J. Hauswirth 

1994 G. Scroop B. Roberts T. Pescud 

S. Kronja D. Gooch P. Smith 

1995 T. Garrett T. Gooch R. Hendrie 

S. Kronja N. Jessup P. Jeffers 

D. Starcevich 

1996 S. Kronja B. Roberts A. Curtis 

W. French G. Smith C. Martino 

A. Binks 

1997 A. Binks G. Pampacos C. Martino 

T. Garrett B. Brown D. Shawcross 

W. French P. Pooley 

1998 A. Binks B. Brown C. Martino 

W. French J. Giles J. Marrapodi 

/1' S. Gill G. Pampacos 

2003 Yearbook 

Yeu I W-1d Boundary Goal 

1ft) M I 

 

B. Roberts M. Evans 

vv 	H Ili H B. Brown W. Hendrie 

All H 	/ P. Frusher 

2( )( )( ) I 	U V M.Reed W. Hendrie 

flit 	 fit' l l f  A. Gooch D. Shawcross 

I 	r.1Htl M.Hearne 

20() l h i 	 h A. Gooch G. DeFrancesch 

NI 	H C. Hartnet M. Evans 

Q(N 	lH A.Zanich 

20Ut L F A. Zanich M.Evans 

C HOtHH . B. Brown D. Edwick 

R Z  WO ! ii R. Parker 

2003 C. Hot iihiii B. Brown M. Spear 

D, rnr(rn R. Parker J. Marrapodi 

R Wouiirl n N. Doig 
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League Games Umpired by Field Umpires since 1953 
The Following are the number of official senior games that our members have officiated in 

since 1953.   Names in bold are current running members. 
RANK NAME GAMES AFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

1 VERNON, Grant 313 203 42 ST QUINTIN Paul 54 

2 MONTGOMERY, Ray 308 43 SALIS, Reg 53 

3 BALL, Mike 301 45 44 O'DEA, Murray 53 

4 GARRETT, Trevor 277 50 45 HOWIE Glen 53 

5 CAPES, Ross 275 46 COWPER, Dennis 52 

6 SCROOP, Greg 255 130 47 PANAGOPOULOS D 50 

7 BUCKEY, Ron 238 48 WADE, Russell 49 

8 JOHNSON, David 218 20 49 WALLINGTON, Brett 46 

9 REPPER, Peter 218 2 50 WARREN, Mark 46 

10 PHILLIPS, Bob 213 51 PETRIE, Jeff 46 

11 O'REILLY, Phil 207 6 52 KEATING Todd 44 

12 POWELL, Ron 201 53 CAPES, Aaron 42 

13 WHITFIELD, Ray 178 54 COOPER, Len 42 

14 MORRIS, John 173 55 LEE, Glen 42 

15 FRENCH, Wayne 172 56 BROWN Aaron 42 

16 HENDRE , Craig 165 3 57 PRITCHARD, Geoff 41 

17 KRONJA, Sam 163 6 58 PARKER Gareth 41 

18 FUSSELL, Mark 163 25 59 HADJIMIHALAKIS, Byron 37 

19 GILL, Simon 158 60 ZOCH, Ray 37 

20 GILLIES, Darryl 147 61 HILLS, Clive 36 

21 SCOTT, Ray 141 62 BROWN, Bill 32 

22 STATHAM Gavin 126 63 BUCKINGHAM, Neville 32 

23 BINKS, Adam 124 64 GRAFFIN, Ross 32 

24 ROWE, David 124 65 BECKER, Gordon 29 

25 CORCORAN, David 121 31 66 MORALEE, Kevin 28 

26 WOODS, Fred 113 67 REES, Trevor 28 

27 STARCEVICH, Darien 111 68 BAGULEY, Lindsay 27 

28 COLE, Duane 109 69 LENDICH, Frank 27 

29 ROSEBURY, Brett 109 55 70 SLOCOMBE, Chris 27 

30 WORTHINGTON Ryan 102 71 MANNIX, Paul 26 

31 MARGETTS Dean 97 26 72 AUSTIN, Richard 23 

32 JOHNSTON, Lindsay 91 73 CHINNERY, Ray 22 

33 DAWE, Cameron 90 74 SHAWCROSS, Cohn 22 

34 HEARNE, Brian 89 75 MARSH Brendan 22 

35 FARMER, LUKE 79 76 MARTINO, Ned 21 

36 O'DRISCOLL, Ken 69 77 SNOW, Cameron 18 

37 BANDY Greg 65 78 SMITH, Bevan 17 

38 BUTLER, Robert 61 79 TONTI, Peter 16 

39 FUHRMANN, John 58 80 APPLEBY, Brian 15 

40 HAYES Matt 56 81 BAYENS, Ron 15 

41 CARBON, Barry 55 82 PERKINS, Lance 15 

---- .. - ------ 2003 Yearbook 
RANK NAM (AMESAFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

u C 	1 ON 	AIHI •l;I 103 FOGARTY, Graham 4 

84 C 	I 	I 	! - ,I 	1 	1. 	1% 104 HOSKING, Dale 4 

ft} t\ 1 	LLH 	t 	'H L 105 SNOW, Peter 4 

E;hHH 12 106 STUBBERFIELD, Dick 4 

87 HF I 	H I? 107 DORRINGTON, Terry 3 

1( 	HI 	J 	i 11 108 HOLLAND, Tony 3 

) ,•': I 	: 	 • 	 L 	 IH 11) 109 O'DONOHUE Craig 3 

() H 	I H 	: 	 [ 	 : II) 110 RAVEN Ken 3 

111 ANDERSON, Robert 2 

'i: 1'A1( 	huL 8 112 MARTIN, John 2 
(JJ 1 	lit 	I , 'H1 113 ABBOTT, Frank 1 

94 Fm 	I 	I 7 114 CARLTON, Doug 1 

95 '11' 	H / 115 NEILSON, Terry I 

96 ST/111 	jCH i; 116 RANDALL, Murray 1 

117 FELD, Brian 

0 -11 	11 118 FITZPATRICK, Cliff 

99 Nk 	if.iL J I 	try ' 119 GARDNER, Len 

100 IHHHH:H ¶) 120 GREEN, Joe 

101 DAIntY Nu,i 5 121 WOODS, Smokey 

102 U H 	1 
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League Games Umpired by Boundary Umpires since 1953 
RANK RANK GAMES AFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

I FRUSHER, Peter 264 24 44 ZANICH, Alan 73 

2 DEVINE, John 247 45 WHITE, Dominic 69 	2 

3 PRATT, Charlie 236 46 HALL Arthur 68 

4 McDONALD, Greg 216 47 KENNAUGH, D 64 

5 SMITH, Greg 214 136 48 MILIAUSKAS, Nat 62 

6 ASLETT, Dave 203 49 PORTEOUS, John 62 

7 ROBERTS, Bernard 200 36 50 BABINALL, Steve 60 

8 GOOCH, Daniel 199 154 51 DAWBARN, Robert 58 

9 DANIEL, Grahame 195 6 52 PRATLEY, J 57 

10 PAMPACOS, George 189 93 53 SUTHERLAND, Ian 57 

11 BERGERSEN, Tig 181 16 54 WHITFIELD, Ray 57 

12 BROWN, Ben 181 15 55 HENDERSON Trevor 56 

13 NOLAN, Phil 160 30 56 CLAIR, Dennis 55 

14 TEMPEST, Stewart 158 21 57 DAVIS, Denis 55 

15 McKENZIE, Barry 152 58 DICKIE, B 55 

16 WAKENSHAW, Don 152 59 ROBERTS, Dave 55 

17 HALL, Ron 150 60 MOYLAN, Charlie 54 

18 WOODHOUSE, Gary 150 61 PEARSE, Robert 52 

19 GILES, Jamie 143 80 62 PARKER Richard 52 

20 CUNNINGHAM, Phil 135 63 WOODHEAD, D 50 

21 FRANCHINA, Tony 131 41 64 NAYLOR,F 47 

22 BISHOP, Gil 125 65 BIDSTRUP, Barry 46 

23 G000H, Tony 125 4 66 SHEEHY, W 46 

24 JESSUP, Nathan 117 53 67 HALL, Todd 45 

25 JONES, Matt 113 68 MARTINO, Ned 43 

26 SHIMMON, Clay 105 10 69 SAMUELS, Geoff 43 

27 POOLEY, Peter 103 70 IMMS, Peter 42 

28 SOLIN, Greg 101 71 PUTLAND, Leith 40 

29 HARTNETT, Craig 100 72 GREEN Jack 40 

30 GOOCH, Tim 97 65 73 FEUTRILL, Geoff 39 

31 De GRUCHY, Des 95 74 HART, Ken 39 

32 DALBY, Robin 89 75 SNOW, Peter 38 

33 CURTIS, Craig 86 3 76 HEARNE Mike 38 

34 HANSEN, Dave 86 77 REED, Matt 37 

35 JOHNSON, Barry 86 78 CROSS, Ray 36 

36 DOLLING, John 85 79 THORNETT, Craig 36 

37 NEALE, Andrew 79 15 80 CLARKE, K 35 

38 ROSS, David 79 81 MORFITT, Neil 35 

39 WALKER, Steve 79 3 82 GREEN, Damian 34 

40 BRUCE, Peter 78 83 MILLER, T 33 

41 TIPPING, Geoff 78 84 SHEPHERD, Bill 32 

42 LEWIS, Trevor 75 85 HOCKING, Andy 31 

43 POWER, Mark 73 86 MASON, David 31 
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RANK 1AMt GAMES AFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

87 G1 , 11 	1[-, 	1 	111 	I 	uiy () 128 WATLING, W 10 
j o 4 ) T 	r•1i'i 3() 129 DIMMER Shane 10 

y) F 	f 	11 	1 :' 130 ARBUCKLE, Todd 9 

90 $Ur/Ne 	h1 UF 28 131 TAYLOR, R 9 

91 (),r-Al 	H 	'w 27 132 MILLER, Ian 8 

26 133 WHITE, Max 8 

03 Hllr' 	H 	H ti :' 134 FRAWLEY BEN 8 

), l I)() 	t' JIit 25 135 CARBON, Barry 7 

t, (ku 24 136 FUHRMANN, John 7 

¶a; Li 	i 	H 	klhF 23 137 GREAVES, Rob 7 

97 IIf LY, K : 138 KALAZICK, W 7 

2: 139 PAPADOPOFF, A 7 

UJ f1l 	•I 	LM1 77 140 ROBERTS, Peter 7 

100 'H1J1 	Ut 	ri:, > 141 JOHNSON, Dave 6 

101 W' 	'rn 	r, -Ill 1) 142 HAWKS, John 5 

102 OURtNALE 	il 21 143 STARCEVICH, Troy 5 

103 KI 	I 	I' 	LWi 21 144 SULLIVAN, Ken 5 

104 R WL 	io 21 145 SLOCOMBE Chris 5 

105 M#\iTIN fl ?() 146 COBB, Brian 4 

106 C 	' 	I 	' 1) 147 GRIFFITHS, John 4 

107 VI 14NIN(3, K i 148 TAPSCOTTMichaeI 4 

108 Tr'iruH 	ft l 149 LAMPARD Ray 3 

109 Bo 	f-11 	I
, 
	R I ( 150 LAPIERRE, Alain 3 

110 NI 	' 	t 	fiT 	1 151 MILLER, Russell 3 

111 H 	:Hl 152 METCALFE, David 2 

112 WAJ 	H, N l) 153 KALAFMichaeI 2 

113 fi(,K 10.1 154 WHELAN Dean 2 

114 1 	'I 	AL D, Dny 14 155 ROWE Tyson 2 

115 J()IIH 	P0 156 BRUCE Matthew 2 

116 H 	* 	I, 	h 'H 17 157 BRANCHE, Garry I 

117 FI , J  11 	Ar1nw I? 158 GILL, Andrew 1 

118 JiFfl 	' 	I 	I I 	•l 159 PRICE, David I 

119 LIMI HJ,ifIf kirk 1 	1 160 SMITH, Trevor I 

120 M 	DvyI I 	I 161 WHITING NATHAN I 

121 V 	L , 	inn I 	I 162 MARIC DANIEL I 

122 ( 	t I 	T1,f It) 163 COLBY, R 

123 HI 	Y, W Hi 164 EDGAR, William 

124 i f 1y H; 165 P1MM, Frank 

125 Mf ' 	'HI lt 166 REEVES,T 

126 Nk 1i 167 SHORTILL, W 

127 V\!/\ 	1 	if lu 168 SKIPWORTH, Don 
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League Games Umpired by Goal Umpires since 1953 
RANK NAME GAMES AFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

1 SMITH, Paul 319 109 44 TOMLINSON, Terry 79 	4 

2 CANT, Trevor 284 17 45 DE FRANCESCH Glenn 79 

3 HALE, Max 274 46 CHAPMAN Len 77 

4 HAUSWIRTH, John 220 47 SKIPWORTH, Don 74 

5 HENDRIE, Rob 218 99 48 SPEAR, Mike 71 

6 CARTER, Bill 212 49 CHRISTENSEN, Jay 70 

7 BECKER, Roy 203 50 DAVIS, Bob 70 

8 McKAY, John 203 51 O'CONNOR, R 68 

9 GARDNER, Don 201 52 MOORE, Brian 66 

10 MARTINO, Cos 200 61 53 PUSTKUCHEN, Peter 60 

11 MARRAPODI,John 182 29 54 BERESFORD, Len 57 

12 DALBY, Robin 178 30 55 THOMAS, Gary 54 

13 CURTIS, Andrew 178 70 56 ALLEN, Don 53 

14 SHAWCROSS, David 175 54 57 LOCKYER, Alan 52 

15 POOLE, Ron 166 14 58 MCCOMISH, Don 49 

16 EVANS, Malcolm 165 59 EDWICK Dale 48 

17 ROSE, Men, 163 60 FEWSTER, Brian 47 

18 COX, Lester 157 6 61 ISLIP, John 47 

19 PENMAN, Des 154 62 MORGAN, Bob 46 

20 SHAWCROSS, Cohn 150 63 WILLIAMS, Bruce 46 

21 CUMMING, D 146 64 TURTON, Ray 45 

22 LEE, Bob 146 65 LEICESTER, Doug 44 

23 RAYNOR, Cohn 140 66 TILLEY Adam 43 

24 CRISP, Eddie 138 67 BERRY, Dean 42 	7 

25 JEFFERS, Peter 134 41 68 MIRABELLA,AIan 42 

26 JOHNSON, William 132 69 DUKE, P 40 

27 HARTLAND, Ray 130 70 JAMIESON, N 38 

28 CROSS, Ken 129 71 HANCOCK, George 37 

29 HAIGH, Brian 128 72 HUGHES, Cohn 36 

30 SHOVE, Norm 128 73 KATAVATIS, Peter 36 

31 HENDRIE, Wayne 128 36 74 PENGILLY,E 35 

32 STUBBERFIELD, Dick 118 7 75 SHEPHERD, R 32 

33 PESCUD, Trevor 117 13 76 WALSH, C 32 

34 LEICESTER, Les 115 77 ARBUARY, Gary 31 

35 LEWIS, Neville 111 78 CLAIR, Harry 31 

36 COLLETT, Brian 107 79 GILES, Kevin 30 

37 CETENICH, Frank 105 10 80 DOLLING, John 29 

38 ROBBINS, Jim 88 81 MONTGOMERY, Dick 29 

39 PARKHOUSE, Ray 86 82 SMITH-GANDER, John 29 

40 BISHOP, Gil 80 83 KEMP, Don 28 

41 HALL, George 80 84 RENDALL, Gary 28 

42 McDONALD, W 79 85 GREEN, Doug 26 

43 NETTLETON, Sonny 79 86 SNOWBALL David 26 

-_w"'­  
­ _ 	1. 2003 Yearbook 

RANK NAME GAMES AFL RANK NAME GAMES AFL 

87 LIH H 	C) 113 SHERWOOD, Peter 7 

88 m 	y, A 114 GAGE, Ian 6 

89 I 	I :: 115 GIBSON, M 5 

90  116 COLLING, Dave 4 

91 M 	r. 	. 1 117 DREW, Garry 4 

92 J t 	H 	H F 1l 118 MANIFIS, Nick 4 

l3 TI! 	I 	I 	I 	ft 	! ) 119 BINKS, Chris 3 

¶)'l I 	ft•JU 	H' I 120 BISHOP, Henry 3 

¶j) H 	I 	} 	L ! I 121 FERGUSON, Geoff 3 

¶•)U 1 1 ( 122 COWAN, Chris 2 

97 1 , 	1 	I' 	. i; 123 DAVIS,Graeme 2 

98 DUN(AN k4m 16 124 HAWORTH, Trevor 2 

99 /\p 	 ), M I' 125 KAAKS, BEREND 2 

100 1" A 	1\Jun 15 126 MALE, J 2 

101 VH [ U 	' L 1; 127 MORGAN, Des 2 

102 I"k,11 H 11 128 BOOTH Doug 2 

103 TAYLOR, H 11 129 CLEMENTS, Max I 

104 Ht'ItAN, 	1 , LH H 130 GARDNER, Vic I 

105 v1 1' 	1 	i, K l() 131 GEORGEFF, Steve I 

106 'IITT 'II  132 HART, RAY 1 

107 HH 133 MORRIS, Laurie 1 

108 iLlL 	N,A :; 134 PAYNE, RICK I 

109 ' 	H 	Øfl ; 135 CLAYTON, Jack 

110 i 	" 	, 	L / 136 DUCKWOOD, J 

Ill H 	FU I Hii / 
112  
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